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Consideration of a request to revise the Development Standards for Mill Valley to eliminate the minimum front
facing attached garage setback requirement for property generally located between S. Matlock Road and SH
360, and south of Harmon Road; Jabez Development (ZC#16-010A)

To consider the proposed revision described below

The City Council approved the original Planned Development for this property on November 28, 2016.

Jabez Development, the developer of Mill Valley, is seeking a minor modification to the approved PD
development standard to eliminate the minimum 3-foot setback for front facing attached garages.  The
provision requires that front-facing attached garages be set back at least 3 feet from the 20’ front build-to-line.
This provision was added in error and it was not the developer’s intent to include it in the approved
development standards.

The developer is requesting that the City Council eliminate this setback provision. One of the builders,
Rendition Homes, does not have a residential product that accommodates the setback. Examples of the types
of homes that Rendition plans for Mill Valley are attached.

Staff recommends approval.

Lisa Sudbury, AICP
Interim Director of Planning
817-276-4227
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